

CITY OF SAN ANTONIO TRANSPORTATION & CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS

Interdepartmental Correspondence

TO: Sheryl Sculley, City Manager

FROM: Mike Frisbie, P.E., Director/City Engineer

COPIES TO: Mayor and City Council

Peter Zanoni, Deputy City Manager

SUBJECT: Presa Ramps Reprogramming Correction

DATE: September 19, 2017

Item 17 on the agenda for the City Council A Session meeting on September 21 requires correcting.

The recommendation for the reprogramming of \$3,000,000.00 to the South Zarzamora Street Overpass Project at Union Pacific Railroad/Frio City Road is incorrect. The actual project that will receive the \$3,000,000.00 is the Zarzamora Street Pedestrian Improvements Project from Fredericksburg Road to SW Military (Loop 13), an approved FY 2020 Alamo Area Metropolitan Planning Organization Transportation Alternatives Program Project. Both projects are in Council District 5. The Zarzamora Street Overpass Project was listed in the Council briefing memo in error.